[image: image2.jpg]BERKELEY

CITY COLLEGE

N




 Berkeley City College

College Roundtable for Planning and Budgeting

MINUTES

Monday, February 12, 2018

Present:
Ramona Butler, Lisa Cook, Barbara Des Rochers, Francisco Gamez, Barbara Godoy, Roberto Gonzalez, Kuni Hay, Kelly Pernell, Cynthia Reese, Andre Singleton, Marcus Stewart, Rowena Tomaneng, Alejandria Tomas, Hermia Yam, Phoumy Sayavong, Joseph J. Bielanski, Jr., Jasmine Martinez, John Saenz

Co-Chairs: 
Rowena Tomaneng, President and Kelly Pernell, Academic Senate President 

	AGENDA AND DISCUSSION ITEMS

	1.   Agenda Review

	President Tomaneng requested that attendees review the agenda.

Amendments to the agenda were noted as follows:

· 1:05 pm -1:15 pm, the ONEPeralta Peoplesoft update will be adjusted and an update on recruitment and outreach activities will be included in this time slot.
· This topic is directly related to our enrollment management goals and strategic planning, and will be shared on a more consistent basis.
· Classified Senate President Jennifer Lenahan is absent today and reporting will be provided by Vice President Alejandria Tomas.
Alejandria Tomas moved to approve the amended agenda.

Second by Kuni Hay

All in favor

Opposed:  None

Abstentions:  None

	2. Review of Minutes

	Co-chair Kelly Pernell requested that attendees review the January 29, 2018 meeting minutes.
Alejandria moved to approve the minutes.
· Roberto Gonzalez noted that he was present but not added to the attendance roster.

· Alejandria also noted that she spoke with Lisa Cook regarding the job placement issue. During the last meeting Lisa stated that there was an area in the Strong Workforce website where job placement is collected and reported. She has noted that they are building it into the Strong Workforce database but it is not there yet, as previously stated. This is an update and not a correction to the January 29, 2018 minutes.
Second by Marcus Stewart 
All in favor

Opposed:  None
Abstentions: None

	3. Research on BCC Students

	Facilitator:  Phoumy Sayavong
Documents:  Spring 2018 Student Demographics v4

President Tomaneng reported that the information to be presented was distributed on Flex Day but was tabled due to time constraints. Phoumy will take questions, feedback, or recommendations today as the college will be engaging in more conversations around inquiry and data due to the Guided Pathways intiative. She added that we should be doing this on a regular basis with our Integrated Planning work, Basic Skills, Student Equity, and Student Success and Support Programs (SSSP), in addition to Strong Workforce.
Referencing the Spring 2018 Student Demographics handout, Phoumy shared that he wanted to get a better feel for the data based on the timeline of the academic year. It is about a week after census so any other time of the year, data requests would shift. The handout is a brief snapshot to see what we are working with in terms of the student population. The lower half of the handout shows what our trend looks like. In the context of Guided Pathway and Learning Communities that we have in place, these will be the barometers, targets or metrics that we will be using to address strategic planning and college goals.
Snapshot of Spring 2018

· Headcount: 6,919

· Enrollment: About 14,000 sections

· Full Time Equivalent Student (FTES): About 1,764 

President Tomaneng added that additional information to the handout was added, and is being reported, in alignment with the regular enrollment reports being communicated to managers and programs as part of enrollment management, during the enrollment period.
Summary of demograhics :

· Review report handout for all categories.

· Numbers fluctuate +/-2% 
· Gender: 53.7% Female, 43.95 Male
· Full Time/Part Time Status: Majority of students are part-time (83.6%)
· Age Group: Majority between 19-24 (50.3%)
· Ethnicity:  About ¾ of the college’s representation are White, Asian and Hispanic/Latino students (close to 25% each); followed by 15.5% Black/African American students.
· Data for students’ education goals were reviewed.

· The goal of about 55% of students is to transfer:

· Obtain AA-Transfer to 4 year, 34.8%.

· Transfer to 4 year without AA degree, 20.3%.

· Academic Performance:

· These are reports that are standard from our annual scorecard provided by the State.

· Degree/Transfer Completion:

· This is a six-year cohort.

· We are tracking students from 2011-2012.

· We are seeing how many have received a degree or have transferred. 

· The most recent, 2010-2011 cohort is about 45.3%.
· It is important to keep in mind that although this is a six-year cohort, every year we have an opportunity to impact that cohort.

Q. Why is the cohort six-years?

· Response: Six years is standard. The nature of community college students due to their part-time status is to take a long time to achieve their goal.

· The hope is that with the Guided Pathways initiative, along with SSSP and Student Equity, we are going to streamline and support students transferring under six years.

· Course Success:
· Defined as any student competing a class with a passing grade.

· When we compare that with Retention, we have close to 80% of students staying in our classes where they start at the beginning of the semester but by the end, although they do get a grade, but not all of them are passing.

· Retention rates include D, F, and Incomplete grades.

Q. Why would you include Incompletes with Retention:

· Response: Because they didn’t drop the course or pass it.
Phoumy noted that he has other indicators in the summary to tell us where we are at and we can do this every academic year based on the State’s scorecard. This breaks it down in much more detail.

Q. What is the definition of Persistence?

Response: First time students coming in and they are tracking them for three consecutive semesters.

Q. Under Education Goals, “Undecided on Goal, 14.3%” are these students the ones that have attended three semesters as well?

Response: No it’s not. It’s based on CCCApply.

Q. Do we have a way of tracking if they have updatd their Educational Goals along the way? CCCApply is when they enter and they could have changed their goal.

Response: That is part of the Student Education Plan with Counseling. 

Hermia Yam clarified that Counseling can change the student’s educational goal. When they change their educational goal, it is date stamped. If they need to do a survey and find out how many students changed their goal during the semester, they are able to gather that information.

Q. What tools are we using to track education goals?

Response: The Scheduling and Reporting System (SARS). This is where it indicates where it is a comprehensive, abbrievated, or follow-up plan. What would be helpful at some point would be to try to identify what percentage of those are abbrievated or comprehensive. 

President Tomaneng noted that we are behind in this area because we don’t have functional degree audit but the hope is that our PeopleSoft upgrade and the ONEPeralta project will help us advance in that area.  This way, if the students are changing what their educational goals are and their educational plans are shifting accordingly, we will be able to get that information and track it.

There was a brief discussion on changing educational goals vs. the major. If they are changing it for the reason of receiving financial aid, the student would have to go to Admissions to do it. Changing any plan or goal can be handled in Counseling.
President Tomaneng is more concerned with the data and how the changes are communicated. For example, if we have a lot of changes in terms of the goal, the consequence may be that there are other courses that will be in higher demand. How are we getting that information to the Instructional areas around the scheduling and course needs?
Dean Cook recommended that we add the metrics from the Guided Pathways scorecard to this. It tells how many students complete 12 units in a year, how many completed in two years, etc.  She feels those milestone pieces are important.  The data they have in terms of students that finished transfer level Engl`ish and Math in one year, the percentages are much lower on this scorecard than they are here.
Going forward, because he thinks a lot of this will be related to Guided Pathways Phoumy noted that we can make that adjustment. We can also have discussion at Roundtable and cabinet on what type of snapshot would also be informative.
President Tomaneng is interested in disaggregating the data and drilling down on what’s happening with certain populations. Because we are both Hispanic serving and Asian American/Native American/Hawaiian/Pacfic Islander serving, we need to drill down on the Asian American Pacific Islander (AAPI) data so we can so what is happening with the subgroups and low-income populatons.

As it is noted that most of our students are part-time, Barbara Des Rochers asked how that impacts this career pathways, when you are talking about 16% of the students. 

Q. Has the district done a major study on part-time? It is not unique to Berkeley City College or the other colleges, but it is a phenomena across other districts as well?

Response: Not that Phoumy is aware of.

Another question is, are they part-time by choice or because they couldn’t get the schedule.
Q. Is the DSPS definition included in this full-time calculation?

Response: Unknown if this is factored into the calculation. This is something we should find out.

· Basic Skills:

· This is also a cohort results.

· Looking at how long it take them to reach college level courses.  If they enter at remedial ESL, English or Math, what percentage of those populations reach college level.
· Over time over the course of six years, we are still seeing less than 40% in some cases.
· Transfer Level Achievement:
· This area was reported to be a little tricky.
· The definition is different from Basic Skills.
· For Math, students are taking a while longer to either reach or enroll in college level Math courses.
· Transfer

· In the transfer counts, this is directly from the CSU and UC sites; how many students they have enrolled.
· These are the counts on an annual basis.
· The State does provide some limits in the number of students who are going to private schools.
· Looking at the trend in the course of two years, we are not seeing a drastic jump or drop.
· It is moving in the right direction.
· Phoumy will look to see if they have the 2016-2017 data. When the report was completed the data was not available.
· Retention:
· Previously discussed.

· Persistence:

· We discussed the definition being first time students and being enrolled three consecutive terms.

· The numbers are close to 70%.

· We want to make sure it continues to rise.

· CTE:

· What is interesting here is the State does give us this result but what it means is that the students here for different degrees may not necessarily be anywhere in the field of CTE but they do end up taking several CTE courses along the way.

· We are seeing close to 45% of our students who have had degrees and transferred on have taken at least one or two CTE courses.

· Skill Builder:
· This is an average. About 13% of our students are seeing a wage increase having taken courses here and gone through our college. The scorecard breaks it down more.

Dean Francisco Gamez asked if it is possible to get data on our CE programs without completion specific for those degrees and certificates. He commented that when you look at the State grants that we have that data is not being required so we can’t match it up to see if what we are sending out to the State matching up to what we are seeing on the Launchboard. This would enable validation of the data that we have as our funding models are contingent upon our completion and enrollment rates. He asked if the data points could be separated out as well.
Barbara Des Rochers commented on the Basic Skills data and noted that she thought the 40-42% was pretty good; when thinking about some of the challenges facing a lot of people coming in it’s not something to feel bad about and is a step in the right direction. She asked if there are comparatives with other colleges and national as it would be nice to see.
Response:We should be able to get that comparative data, to include national.

Dean Cook added that for the percentage of students that do get to and through in a year in college level in English and Math, the 2016-2017 data will be telling as we have made a lot of changes.  Students should be coming in higher. She is hoping we can do that comparison that would include 2016-2017 data.
Alejandria Tomas commented that it is important to have discussions around this data. President Tomaneng agreed and stated that Alejandria is emphasizing what she would like to happen; more regular and consistent discussions within individual departments and areas, and also college-wide. We have so many different initiatives and are allocating many resources to high impact activities and practices, so we would like to get a sense as to whether we are reaching some of our goals and milestones, or is that not helping us. If it is not helping us then what do we need to be doing differently.

Looking at student success in terms of milestones was a suggestion added by VPSS Cifra.  He noted that one milestone might be passing college-level but does that really translate into degree transfer.  If we track those milestones, we can track student success and where they fall off in this whole continuum as it is not just one point, but many points that lead to student success.

Q. Is there a plan for the district to automatically award degrees or are we always going to require the student to complete the paperwork and intiate that transfer completion?

Response/Discussions
· VPSS Cifra responded that he comes from a district where they implemented automatic degree conferral. Not only that, they also looked at student records to see if there were students who met the requirements but never declared a major. There has been initial discussion in the district about working with the National Clearinghouse to see what types of records students might have.

· If we are going through this ONEPeralta modernization of our system, is there a way?  If it is coming down the pipeline that funding is going to be based upon degree completion /certificate and completion, we have to look at audits. Academic Senate President Pernell continued that our money is based on that and it skews the data if they get all of the courses to get a particular degree but don’t fill out the paperwork.
· The National Clearinghouse has a movement towards automatic degree conferral nationwide. They are helping build a system so that information can be shared about credits previously obtained for students who have attended one college and may have ended up in another district, and still don’t have degrees.
· Senate President Pernell would also like to take a look at of the full-time students and what times do they tend to take their classes and in what blocks of time because we need to get ahead of our enrollment management in terms of being able to provide the courses so that they can complete their degrees. It is important to drill down on the data to provide

· Because we are starting to develop the Guided Pathways five-year plan, President Tomaneng recommended that we not lose the importance of really setting up our systems so that we can have the information that we need to make effective decisions in Student Services and also in Instruction.

	4. Shared Governance Reports: Academic Senate, Classified Senate, ASBCC

	Associated Students of Berkeley City College (reported by Marcus Stewart)
· Club Rush is going on right now.

· They have 30 clubs that have been chartered so far.

· The ASBCC will have a table this year to promote community engagement in honor of Black History Month.

· They will partner with UMOJA and the BSU to raffle off movie tickets to go see the movie Black Panther.

· As far as stability and community engagement, they are working hard to make a positive impact on the community this semester

· He has been meeting with the Executive Board and reported that they all are on the same page and understanding their roles.

· He is working with Director Singleton to hold the Executive Board more accountable as they want to make their presence felt on campus this semester.

· Their meetings are held on Thursdays, during college hour. Attendees were invited to attend.

· He noted there are a lot of new senators coming in; noting the absence of a senator representative for Roundtable.

· Applications for Spring 2018 elections are opening up today.

· Voting will be held on April 10th and 11th.

· The application deadline will be March 5th at 5:00 pm.

· BART update

· They are trying to partner with BART to get a student discount.

· A survey is being approved and should hopefully be pushed forward soon.

· Shared 2017-2018 contact information for ASBCC Executive Board members.

· Clarified email that they are using:

· Executive Board is using gmail.

· Clubs make their own or are given a gmail to use.
· Classified Senate (reported by Alejandria Tomas)
· During their last Classified Senate meeting they spoke about Classified Hiring Prioritization List.
· The current list is about two years old.

· There is a need to update it.

· Question posed at the meeting was should the new list be based on the last Annual Program Update or should they wait for the Program Review which sould be done next semester.

· The intention is for Classified Senate President Jennifer Lenahan to talk with President Tomaneng about the process.

· They discussed their plans for the next mid-semester flex day.

· They are encouraging everyone to send suggestions on workshop topics.

· Would like to look at the survey from the last Flex Day to see if there are any workshop topics that Classified Senate members suggestions.
· The schedule has not been finalized and they have not talked to the Professional Development Committee but it is their plan to do so.

· Plans for succession in case of job vacancies.

· Noting frequent vacancies at BCC and no real succession plans for it, they are looking at possible cross-training.

· Spoke about the advantages and disadvantages of it.
· Determined that in order to move forward, they need to do more research.

· Nothing was finalized.

· Interim Peralta Classified Senate President, Roberto Gonzalez spoke on the diminishing attendance of Classified Members on District Committees especially the District Classified Senate.

· He is discussing this with the Chancellor.
President Tomaneng added that they will probably be meeting with Classified Senate to go over Classified Prioritization.  She noted that we are actually more than two years behind, and believes we are on the 3rd year, that we have not reprioritized.  She encourages doing some type of prioritization this spring versus with the APUs.
Classified Senate Vice President Tomas noted that they are fine with that and believes the problem right now is getting access to the APUs from last time. They don’t know if all of the areas have completed them.
· Student Services

· Most of theirs are submitted and complete.

· There are a few areas to complete

· Office of Instruction
· Completed before the holiday.

Moving forward, President Tomaneng stated that we want to make sure that we maintain the end of the Fall schedule and not have Student Services coming in much later.  This will help us systematize our review and pulling the data in different areas.  She noted that historically we have had everything come in before the Winter Holiday and would like to encourage this moving forward.

There was a question and brief discussion on the definition of cross-training.

· Learning functions of about another job.

· Their research on cross-training will include identifying any union issues.

Academic Senate (reported by Kelly Pernell)
· Last week they initiated a change to their bylaws and sent out a 10 working days notification to the rest of the faculty to provide feedback.
· The change to the bylaws is so that the bylaws and constitution more accurately reflect their election procecures and practices.

· This semester they have election for President, Vice President and Secretary as well as for all at-large Senators.

· Attendees were requested to look for the email and provide feedback.

· She has received some feedback which she will incorporate.

· Asking Department Chairs Council to begin preparing for Chair Elections as these usually coincide with Senate elections.

· Asking for any departments that have a position that they are filling this term to begin finalizing their job descriptions with the hope of starting that hiring process and completing it by the end of Spring.

· Next week the District Education Coordinator, Ingar Stark is going to visit the Academic Senate to present the district-wide Distance Education (DE) Plan.

· She is looking for district-wide endorsement by the beginning of March.

· Inside the DE plan is not so much instructing colleges on how many online courses to offer or in what formats, but basically the overall integrity of online course.

· In it is mainly a course certification program to ensure that all of our courses district-wide meet the Distance Ed standards.

· Proposing for the March Flex Day, during lunch, to host a Committee Rush (much like Club Rush) to get proper faculty representation on all of the various shared governance committees.

· Chairs of committees may receive a memo from Senate President Pernell to confirm their membership and to see about vacancies to prepare for the Committee Rush event.

President Tomaneng informed attendees that she has taken over as the administrative co-chair for the Technology Committee for the remainder of the semester.
· Justin Hoffman is the faculty co-chair.

· Joseph Bay is the classified co-chair.

· They will be prioritizing and doing some resource allocation this semester.   

	5. Recruitment and Outreach Activities

	Faciliator:  Barbara Godoy

Document: BCC Recruitment & Outreach Activites and Scheduled Events
The handout lists on-site and off-site upcoming events. The order that it is in place is by the event furthest away.

Some of the work they have been doing with the Enrollment Taskforce is:

· Compiling all of the activities across campus in different areas.

· Identifying who the key players are.
· Identifying how to follow up with the relationships.
· Establishing reciprocity.
· Recording a yield or key performance indicator.

Some of it has not been recorded and Dean Godoy is working with the taskforce to get some of the data input. The handout is a snapshot as the actual data that she is tracking is a little broader.

The three upcoming on-site events: 

Summer Cohort
· In partnership with Upward Bound and Trio program where they will be taking college readiness courses.

· Six weeks from June-July.

BCC College Day

· Ready to begin execution and implementation of a student service summit or BCC College Day.

· Working with their regional partners K-12 and adult to have tours, application, enrollment and highlighting the wrap-around services
· Will have an orientation to promote college readiness.

Education Summit which is counseling breakfast.

· It is a merger where they are trying something new.

· Breakfast combined with an administrative leadership with K-12 high school partners.

· Attendees will include counselors and dminstrators

· They will be identifying:

· Ways to collaborate.
· What data they can share.
· If there are any MOUs or concurrent enrollment opportunities.
· Ways to promote college readiness early on and establishing that moving forward.

Q. Does that include high school counselors?

Response:  Yes

These three events are an attempt to facilitate Fall enrollment and also to facilitate reciprocity with our relationships in the community.

She also noted the list of off-site events and who the Leads are.  The Enrollment Taskforce has not met since the break and the document will be updated.

President Tomaneng added that the docment will also be sent electronically to post on the “Documents” page for College Roundtable.
Q. Is the College and Career Summit different from the BCC Open House idea or is it the same thing? The College and Career Summit has been done annually with our partnership with BUSD as part of 2020 Vision.
Response:  It is broader.  We are trying to get all the high schools in our area instead of just targeting one school district.
President Tomaneng noted that the College and Career Summit  shown on March 15th started at Berkeley High last year and was also held at BCC.  She wanted clarification and noted that we have an annual partnership; our largest feeder school is Berkeley High, and we have an annual college and career summit with the City of Berkeley which is happening in March.  She clarified that there is another idea that they are doing a broader college and Career Summit involving Emeryville, Albany, Oakland high schools in addition to Berkeley.  She asked if that is different from the Open House where we were going to invite our Adult Ed community to come?

Response:  VPSS indicated it could be the same. What we want is to feature BCC’s program and services.

As a reminder, President Tomaneng shared that we don’t have as many high school students that are graduating so there is a natural decline in high school students coming to us for college for enrollment management.  We are looking at Adult Ed as a population that we can serve for our programs.

Q. How is this communicated to the Instructional side of the house?  She noted that she is not aware of the planned events.
Response:  It is still in the planning stages with the Enrollment Taskforce.

Alejandria noted in particular the March Career Fair and asked if there will be a College and Career at BCC? 

Response:  We are having a BCC Day?

Q. When?

Response: May 4th
This information will be communicated out by Dean Godoy.  She noted that this is an ongoing Action Plan that she has not been able to bring forward. She also invited anyone in the Instruction area, or anyone interested in participating, to the monthly Enrollment Taskforce meetings. The exact meeting dates will be double-checked and communicated to the college community.

President Tomaneng recommended that if there are tentative dates set and it is going to be a BCC Day involving all of our areas and showcasing all of our programs, a Save-the-Date should be sent to everyone.

 

	6. ONEPeralta

	This is part of the PeopleSoft upgrade that our Vice Chancellor, Technology has begun. They are using a change management framework and it is very new.  It was introduced at District Flex.  She has asked Vice Chancellor Cole to send her a PowerPoint present which was part of a workshop that distict leaders attended.  He will be getting back to her so she can send it out college-wide.

The hope for our PeopleSoft upgrade is that we will be improving all aspects of the student journey from the Moving In, Moving Through, Moving Out.  As was mentioned earlier, sometimes our systems get in the way during our students’ journey.  With the ONEPeralta project, we will be seeing changes from the finance area to the A&R area to Human Resources, to Department of General Services so we can improve our systems and streamline the process for our students and employees. Having these improvements will increase our ability to do our jobs.
There will be one or two ONEPeralta ambassadors that will be here at BCC and the role of the ambassador is to function as the communication liaison on the project from the district to the college.  She has asked for an FAQ to be developed and the liaison will be the point person for questions, comments and concerns.  Right now she is thinking Vincent Koo as the representative for district technology, might be an ambassador , and she needs to identify one more person.

Academic Senate Pernell noted that she co-chairs that committee and volunteered to be another Ambassador.   Assigned ambassadors will be provided for the Roundtable meeting notes.  Additional information on ONEPeralta will be coming as this is very preliminary.  The leadership just met last week and there is more detail with set dates that will be coming to all of the colleges and the district.

Kelly noted that one thing that can be noted already is the single sign-on with the Peralta portal.  That is one part of the modernization.  She also noted that there is one dashboard of data through the Power BI Tool. It is not hooked up within the Office 365 but it is available for people to see generic student success rates that you can filter out.  There is a plan to roll out more data for people to fill out their APUs and other Program Review type things but there is a question of the FERPA privacy (Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act of 1974) and training of faculty and staff in using Power BI Tool.

	7. Announcements & Meeting Adjourned

	No announcements.  Meeting adjourned.

	Next Meeting:  Monday, February 26, 2018, 12:15 p.m., Room 451A/B


Minutes taken: Cynthia D. Reese, 981.2851, creese@peralta.edu[image: image1.jpg]
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